1-11-2023 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # F.3 LDC23-00050 (Sierra Senior Care PUD Amendment)

First Name Last Name P ‘ Support Oppose 1" [ Total PC ‘ Address Phone Number Ward ‘ Email Address ‘ Date
0 0 0 0
Donna Keats 0 None Provided net Jan 9, 2023 at 3:47 PM
Donna Keats 0 None Provided dkeats@sbcglobal.net Jan 9, 2023 at 3:50 PM

Log Vulgar VM here |






C 1 T Y *] F
Ktl\u Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

LDC2200050 Thank You
1 message
Donna Keats <dkeats@sbcglobal.net> Mon, Jan 9, 2023 at 3;34'\;

Reply-To: Donna Keats <dkeats@sbcglobal.net>

To: Jenny Brekhus <brekhusj@reno.gov>

Cc: cityclerk@reno.gov, reesed@reno.gov, schieveh@reno.gov,
taylork@reno.gov, ebertm@reno.gov, martinezmi@reno.gov,
duerrn@reno.gov, publiccomment@reno.gov

Dear Council Member Brekhus:

| am writing to extend my appreciation for your well thought-out concerns
about the Sierra Senior Care PUD Amendment that you expressed
during the December 14, 2022 City Council meeting (Case No.
LDC2200050).

| respect your fortitude in the face of your colleague’s denigrating
characterizations of your comments as hubris and anathema to good
policy makers.

You are very much a part of the solutions that affect this community, in
spite of your colleague’s unfortunate and persistent public statements to
the contrary.

My appreciation of your contribution to City Council extends well beyond
this particular development proposal. You have consistently attempted to
highlight incremental erosion of the stability of neighborhoods, piecemeal
spot zoning, conformance with the Master Plan, and lack of adherence to
Title 18 and the bigger picture it was intended to implement. For the
record, | am not the only member of the public who notices and
appreciates your contribution.



Thank you for your service to the City of Reno and its residents, and for
being a vocal supporter of sensible planning with awareness of public
safety, infrastructure, and the effects of development on surrounding
areas.

Sincerely,

Donna Keats
Reno Resident
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Thank you for standing up for public safety and
your colleague [Case No. LDC2200050]

1 message

Donna Keats <dkeats@sbcglobal.net> Mon, Jan 9, 2023 at 3|'35|\c/|)
Reply-To: Donna Keats <dkeats@sbcglobal.net>

To: Meghan Ebert Ward 4 <ebertm@reno.gov>

Cc: cityclerk@reno.gov, reesed@reno.gov, schieveh@reno.gov,
brekhusj@reno.gov, taylork@reno.gov, martinezmi@reno.gov,
duerrn@reno.gov, publiccomment@reno.gov

Dear Council Member Ebert:

| am writing in response to comments you made during the December
14, 2022 City Council hearing for the Sierra Senior Care PUD
Amendment (Case No. LDC2200050).

Thank you for stating that it was valuable for a Council member to have
brought up public safety during this hearing, and that it was valid to
question the safety of residents and users of Virginia Lake Park. |
appreciated your statement that was unfair to make certain assumptions
about a colleague who attempted to bring public safety concerns forward
for Council’s consideration.

| was very happy that you stood up for the public safety conversation that
was belittled by one of your colleagues. | was pleased to hear you say
that this is why we have a Council, and that it's unfair to insinuate that a
Council member was not trying to be part of the solution when she
questioned adequacy of access and impacts to public safety.

| hope that you continue to be a supportive voice for the public and an
advocate for civil behavior by City Council members.



Sincerely,

Donna Keats
Reno Resident
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